
 

September 2025 Board Report 

 

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education, Mrs. Jill Larson, Superintendent  
From: Hattie Llewellyn, High School Principal 
 
School Improvement 

●​ During our SIP day, the teachers met to analyze ACT and iReady Data, attended a training presented by Dr. 
Cathleen Weber, Mental Health First Aid, and our secretaries will also attend training sessions on Skyward 
and will have further training on Google Workspace. 

●​ Our Math and ELA teachers and admin team attended an IXL training and received new strategies and 
engaging ideas for using IXL in the classroom. 

●​ The High School Leadership Teams met and began planning for the School Improvement Goals and Action 
Plans for the new year with the following focus areas: 

Building Leadership Team Instructional Leadership Team 

●​ Improving School Culture and Climate 
●​ Pretzel Success - Successful Transition to 

High School 
●​ NBHS Multi Tiered Systems of Support- 

Behavior 

●​ Improvement of Instruction 
●​ College and Career Readiness 

○​ ACT Prep 
●​ NBHS Multi Tiered Systems of Support - 

Academic 

 
Curriculum and Instruction 

●​ Our Pretzels with a Purpose Day was last Friday.  Students attended sessions on Social-Emotional Learning on 
Grit, Leadership Sessions, a College and Career Ready Session, and began using the Xello program to track 
college and career ready indicators. 

Assessment 
●​ We will begin prepping for the Juniors to take the PSAT/NMSQT (October) and ASVAB (November). 

 
 
 
Pretzel Positives 
NBHS Student Shout Outs 

●​ Alex Steger will be our MTI Student Spotlight on Channel 20 this Friday evening.  He did his interview on 
Tuesday. 

●​ Our NHS Students started mentoring over at the elementary school this month. 
●​ Art Club has started window decorations for the upcoming HOCO 25 Spirit Week! 

 

 



 

NBHS Staff Shout Outs 
●​ Ms. Johnson and the Student Council have been busy making preparations for HOCO25 
●​ Dr. Viola for taking students to the Nurse for a Day Program 
●​ Ms. Weidhuner for taking students to the Ag Expo 

 
Professional Development:  We attended the I Love You Guys training on Sept 9 and learned a lot of valuable 
information! 
 
Recommendations: 
Kristin McGuire, SADD Sponsor 

Overnight Trip to the FFA National Conference 

 


